CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT COLLEGE

The Bingo Party scheduled for Friday night has been cancelled.

A meeting of the <u>Sub-Committee</u> on <u>Educational Technology</u> will be held on <u>Thursday</u>, <u>March 30</u> at noon in <u>W221</u>. If this time is inconvenient, please drop a note in my box. I chose the date because of Mid-Sems. and other meetings these next 2 weeks, but it can be rescheduled. Please have your individual projects ready to present if possible. A report must go to the Curriculum Committee as soon as possible after April 1.

E. Jones

Friday, March 24 12:00 Noon Room N106

Judge William R. Phelps, Jr. of the Newport News Municipal court will speak on the Virginia court system and the recent changes in that system. All interested students and faculty are invited to hear Judge Phelps.

J. Moore

Those desiring the complete nineteen point proposal for each of the new (Math) courses: 120,130,340,350,360,410,450, please contact the Mathematics Department.

DROP DATE: Friday, March 24, is the last day that students may drop without grade penalty any course they wish. After this date, students may drop a course without penalty only if they are passing; otherwise, they must drop it with an "F".

Any student who wishes to withdraw from all courses without grade penalty may do so up to April 21. After that date, he must withdraw with WF's and WP's.

SPRING STATISTICS: There are 2078 students registered in the College for this spring. The following breakdown may be of interest to you:

Freshmen: 298
Sophomores: 314
Juniors: 300

Seniors: 242 (about 150 will graduate in June)

Unclassified: 866

Auditors: 58

There are 1221 men and 799 women registered.

CORRECTION: Yesterday's note concerning the "lost call" transferring syndrome needs to be revised. Our phone system has been set up so that the transfer of calls need not go through the switchboard. Recently, we had some difficulty with the system, but that problem seems to be solved.

The <u>correct</u> procedure for transferring incoming calls is as follows:

Depress receiver button firmly for about one second and release it. When dial tone is heard, the incoming party is automatically placed on "Hold." Dial the 3 digit extension number. When extension answers announce call and hang up. If busy, depress receiver button again and inform caller.

It might be helpful to be sure that the incoming party knows the new extension number. Then, if he is disconnected, he can call the College again and ask for the correct number.

PORTIS

,